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A Letter from Our President, Ethan Townsend

What this small group has accomplished over the past ten or so years is really quite amazing. | consider myself lucky to be part of an organization
that is excited about promoting and enhancing the resources that this wonderful state park has to offer and by extension the North Country as a
whole. When new people come to the area and | meet them | certainly make it a point to tell them about what the area has to offer and how
they can experience and appreciate it. | hope you do as well. Of course | am partial, given my position as the cross country ski coach at St. Law-
rence University, to the groomed winter trail system for skiing that we offer through the efforts of the Friends of Higley Flow State Park, St. Law-
rence, Clarkson, and of course the NYS Parks system. There are rarely enough resources to do things on your own but together we offer a true
year round gem.

I think there is still much more we can do, hence the exploration of a small section of lighted trails for the winter season. This is still in the early
stages of design consideration but with the help of two teams of electrical engineering students from Clarkson University we are already well
underway with some great potential plans of how this could be done.

If you are excited about what has been accomplished and what might be accomplished | encourage you to become more involved by attending at
least one board meeting a year. | also encourage you to invite some others who enjoy the park to consider joining the Friends of Higley Flow
State Park.

Looking back over the winter months:

This was one of the longest ski seasons we have had at the Park in recent years. There were some interruptions, but overall the Park survived the
thaws better than many surrounding areas. The first grooming was on Nov. 29th, the last on March 31st. Over 30 Friends members volunteered
their time to help with various aspects of the winter activities, from those manning night skiing, to master’s and school group coaching, to the
annual ski race, family day, snowshoe races, grooming and more. Having more consistent conditions seemed to spur the volunteerism spirit.
Ron Johnson verbalized a sentiment that was prevalent. ”It feels good to give back to a sport you love”.

School Ski Trips

by Joan Trivilino
The park hosted school ski trips this winter with some rearranging of dates due to snow cover. Colton-Pierrepont brought over 100 students in
grades 5,6,7,8. Edwards-Knox brought 80 students in 7th and 8th grade. A group of 17 juniors and seniors from BOCES also enjoyed an outing. The
young people came by bus with lunches carefully packed by their school. The park has excellent facilities for changing, getting fitted for equip-
ment, and refueling in between outings on the well groomed trails.
Park staff Henry and Shari along with Ed, Judy and Friends volunteers make this an excellent experience for all involved. The planning process, the
arrival, the outing and the clean up go smoothly as the school staff and Park coordinate and cooperate.
Students skied and snowshoed. They laughed and encouraged each other. They sought out “black diamond” hills or chose to stay on flatter trails.
They learned how to herringbone and snowplow. Some went from falling every 10 feet to smooth sailing after a few minutes. Some went from
newbie to expert within 10 feet.
Having great support from their teachers and Friends volunteers the students skied at their pace and desire. This is a special opportunity for
school groups and the Park to benefit from increased participation in the wonderful winter sport of cross country skiing.

Membership
by Joan Mentley

Our membership has swelled over the last year. We currently have 99 members who have been very generous, having contributed $5233.
in donations and memberships. This money is being used to defray costs for insurance, miscellaneous operating costs including fuel, re-
pairs to the Friends groomer sled’s suspension, repairs to the 4’ drag and will provide a good start toward the purchase of an additional 6’
drag which will improve grooming on the woods trails.



Night Skiing at the Park
By Barry Walch

| am pleased to say that the evening ski program this past winter was as great a success as the weather allowed us to have. There were enough
volunteers to easily cover each Tuesday and Thursday from December to mid-March. We have a lot of generous folks among our Higley Friends
group.

Two important factors really helped the evening program work so well. The first is the skill of our groomers who can turn 3 inches of snow into
excellent trails. The second is the mid-afternoon emailed reports that give the most accurate trail conditions. Snowshoers and skiers were assured
that they could use the park as they wanted.

The lodge was the scene of plenty of socializing. At least one birthday was celebrated there this winter, and there were lots of other times when
crock pots full of great snacks were the centerpiece of good size groups. | overheard someone say that winter doesn't seem as bad when we have
a place like this to use.

At the risk of pushing the season, it's important to remember about Trail Day in the Fall. It is the work that gets done then that allows us to have
good conditions in thin cover. Otherwise, enjoy the summer.

Nordic Team News :
From Clarkson

With HFSP as our “home” course and training ground, the Clarkson Nordic team is spoiled to have a short drive to a venue with such consistent
snow and quality grooming. We never take it for granted. We know the other teams we compete against don’t have it nearly as good as we do.
They often have to travel much longer distances for lesser conditions. The “Hig” truly provides us with a competitive edge. This is why we donate
$1000 every year to the “Friends”. The park also helps us to recruit more skiers who join us from New England and beyond. We like to boast
that we’re the largest Varsity Nordic team in the country, averaging about 30 skiers at our meets. Init’s Division Ill USCSA circuit (not as competi-
tive as SLU’s league), the team has won its region 10 of the past 11 years. Having been leading the program for the last two decades, Coach Allott
has put in many hours at the park and never tires of it. He says, “l always see something new especially with the wildlife variety” and “I really
enjoy running into Nordic-type people...they’re the best”. Thanks to all for sharing the trails with our eager and energetic crew. Also, having
skied there many years without a building, he says the new lodge is awesome. The team looks forward to many more years of great skiing to
come. Thank you Fuhrs, SLU groomers, i and the Friends of Higley!

Photo and article
by Jim Allott

Clarkson Team

Celebrating Third
Place at USCSA

Nationals

Saints Optimistic to Make Strides Next Season

By Megan Gibbs

SophomoresJ a c ki e,LGearys oH o c h pastedtap resuttsrfor the St. Lawrence University Nordic Skiing team in 2018, as the
Saints wrapped up the their 2018 campaign on the EISA collegiate circuit at the Middlebury College Carnival/NCAA Eastern Region-
als on February 23-24, 2018.



http://saintsathletics.com/roster.aspx?rp_id=5630
http://saintsathletics.com/roster.aspx?rp_id=5632

The women posted their best finish of the season, earning fourth place in the 10-kilometer freestyle at the Saint Michael's Carnival on January
21st, while the men earned ninth place in the 20-kilometer freestyle at the Middlebury Carnival for their best performance of the season.

Garso and Hochschartner led the Saints on the women's side each earning four EISA top-20 finishes throughout the season. Garso kicked off the
2018 season with a seventh-place result in the women's 5-kilometer classic at the Colby College Carnival for her season-best performance, while

Hochschartner posted a season-best ninth place in the 15-kilometer freestyle at the Middlebury Carnival.

Senior captain5 I V' I |pbstidZaeason-best result of 38th place in the 10-kilometer classic at the UVM Carnival.

On the men's side, first-year ¢ A Y2 (i K& / kdzyfhé Scaflet Enbl Brown with two 42nd-place finishes, one in the 20-kilometer freestyle at
the UVM Carnival and the second in the 10-kilometer freestyle at the Dartmouth Carnival.

Cunningham, alongwith5 2 k § | yRENBFR! { SERAISHR v MISRMEYS W BBSFSEl YHHKEYASE t S
1LAWE NREY ,9 OKidZ (0BG NI St fabd D2SI2WEESSNE 2 SwviP afl dblé th darh valuable experience as newcomers to
the Saints' squad this season.

Anderson posted a season-high 23rd in the 3.8-kilometer freestyle at the Williams College Carnival, while second to Cunningham, Werowinski
placed 44th at the Middlebury Carnival to close the season.

" am very optimistic about our prospects for the next few years," said head coach9 (i K| V¢ .2ThefeanSiynRarly all first year and sopho-
mores members who learned a lot this season. We met several of our process goals and while some of our top team goals didn't come to fruition.
| think everyone knows what they need to work on moving forward to reach them."

Ski Coaching for Recreational Skiers comes to Higley
By Danielle Jerry

The second season of Higley Nordic Ski Masters grew to about 30 skiers and 5 volunteer coaches meeting on Sunday afternoons from January
through March till the snow disappeared. Danielle Jerry started the club in 2017. Her goal was to foster the Nordic ski community at Higley by
offering volunteer coaching for adults wanting to improve their skills. Although long-time Nordic skiers, Danielle and her husband, Bob Platte, had
never had lessons until they joined a Nordic Masters (age 30+) group in Alaska, where they lived prior to moving to Potsdam in 2015. The joy of
learning how to ski better through coaching was contagious and upon retiring to Potsdam and discovering the ski trails and lodge at Higley Flow,
Danielle met with the Board of the Higley Friends and volunteered to coordinate an adult Masters program.

Volunteer coaches are the key to the program’s success and having 5 coaches this year made it much easier to cover all sessions. However, the

club is always looking for experienced skiers to help coach. The 90-minute sessions are divided into 2 self-defined groups-Beginners and Interme-
diates. Beginners skied only Classic technique while Intermediate sessions rotated between working on Skating or Classic technique. Near the end
of the session, Bob video taped some of the Intermediate skiers and used the Coach’s Eye App to let them see for themselves whether they were
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truly shifting their weight fully from one ski to the other. He looks forward to doing this again next year.

The ease of renting classic skis at the Park allowed some new skiers to join us on Sundays. Since many North Country skiers don’t have skate skis,
we are investigating ideas to expand the rental options to include a few pairs of skate skis.

Higley Nordic Masters will start again next January. If you are interested in joining, contact Danielle Jerry nordicmasters@higleyfriends.org. We
will also post an announcement in the fall Newsletter and put it on the Friends web page.

A Short Note from the Friends Group Groomers
By Ed & Judy Fuhr

Like many of you we enjoy skiing trackset trails but prefer to not drive a long distance to do so. The trail system has expanded since we began
grooming 25 years ago but the pleasure of seeing skiers enjoying the trails remains the same. There is something uniquely beautiful and satisfying
about the appearance of a freshly groomed trail, especially when the trees are laden with a blanket of snow. Many of you have stopped to help us
when we have been stuck or when the grooming was particularly challenging. Skiers wave a thank you on the trails, some send e-mails or write on
the whiteboard at the lodge. You make maintaining the trails rewarding for us and we just wanted to say thank you for that!

Happy 50", Higley!
By Lorraine Gowing

Higley Flow State Park was opened for camping in 1968. People started skiing the trails in 1992. For one year hearty souls bushwhacked their way
around the park. The following year in 1993 Ed and Judy Fuhr began grooming the trails and have been grooming the trails ever since.

Of the 1,115 acres of land that the Park encompasses, there are approximately 11 miles of beautifully groomed trails. Skiers and snowshoers en-
joy traversing through stands of hard and softwoods, skiing past beaver ponds and across flat and hilly terrain. There is a trail for even the most
novice beginners.

There is an additional 3 miles of ungroomed trails for those skiers and snowshoers who, like the ones in 1992, prefer more challenging conditions.
Higley has a trail for everyone!

Higley Flow State Park is the most used park in the winter out of all the New York State Parks. The quality and variety of trails draw visitors from
all over the northeast United States and Canada. There are families who come to Higley in the winter for their annual vacation.

Higley Trails Lodge is a relatively new addition to the Park. Funded by a NYS grant and funds raised by Friends of the Park, the Lodge opened in
time for the 2014 ski season. The Lodge offers a place to warm up and make friends. People are welcome to bring a lunch and spend the day at
the Park. The Lodge is available for rent at $100 a day and makes a great place for small baby and bridal showers, birthday parties and family
gatherings.

For 50 years, Higley Flow State Park has been a place for young and old
alike to enjoy the beauty and wonder of nature. Here’s to 50 more years, Higley!

Evelyn Riehl, in the July 18, 1968 Potsdam Courier and Freeman, wrote, “The first campers have arrived at Higley Flow State Campsite.
Long a hard worked for dream of Colton Town Supervisor George Swift, the beautifully prepared 800-acre site is now functioning under the Thou-
sand Island Park Commission, a division of the New York State Conservation Department. The day use site for swimming and picnic use is already
in heavy use, with folks taking advantage of the lovely birch-covered peninsula sheltering the wide expanse of sandy beach for swimming and
family outings...Forty camping sites are now available with picnic tables, refuse collection service, and restroom facilities. Electricity will be in-
stalled for the trailer sites as the summer progresses...Watching the men finish the installation of the pumping facilities on a beautiful day con-
firmed my impression that much real care and pride has gone into the preparation of the campsite...This addition to the Colton scene is a major
step forward and many people have expressed their gratitude.” -Research by Mary Jane Watson

Announcements:

During camping season park entry fees are $7.00 per vehicle, weekdays, seniors 62+ enter at no charge with proof of age, an annual
Empire Pass for all 250 state parks and historical sites may be purchased for $80.00. The Park lodge and pavilion are also available for rental.
During the summer Park Day Use hours are 8:00A.M.-Dark.

The Friends group does have a website: www.higleyfriends.org , worth checking out.

The Friends has window clings which arrived mid-year, they were sent out with your
in the year. If you did not receive one and would like one, please e-mail Joan Mentley at

membership for those joining later
mentley@northnet.org.

I Love My Parks Day is Saturday, May 5th. You can register online at & Love My Parksé or that day at 9:00A.M. at the Park. There will be a vari-
ety of projects including picking up after the late spring blowdown and spreading wood chips on problem areas of the trails. This is a morning
only project. We hope you can make it!



